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School Mission Statement & Aims of School

St. Aloysius School is an all- girls Catholic School founded by the Mercy Order. It has a long tradition of academic excellence and is committed to the development of the whole student. It offers a curriculum designed to meet the needs of the student.

The school wishes to cater for the academic, spiritual, moral, aesthetic, interpersonal and physical needs of the student.

The characteristics of the school are the pursuit of tolerance, compassion and a sense of justice and equality for all.

We aim to develop in each student, confidence, self -respect and respect for others.

The school and its staff value its partnership with parents/ guardians in meeting the personal and educational requirements of students and staff alike.

School Development Planning
The focus of School Development Planning during 2012-13 was the further development of subject planning and the roll out of the Literacy Initiative. Introductory work has also commenced on School Self Evaluation.

Special Needs Education
Provision for Special Needs/Disadvantaged Students
The school has three Learning Support /Remedial/ Resource Teachers 

Approximately 25 students benefitted from learning support education  


Provision. All students are mainstreamed in all year groups, with additional learning support provided to students who have opted out of the modern European language option and/or Irish due to a SPL and when there is an entitlement to hours allocated by the SENO.  Learning support is offered during Irish and/or Language time.

Hours are also allocated to enable access to smaller classes for Core subjects, lower pupil teacher ratio in Maths, English and Irish in Junior Cycle, and to many senior cycle core and option subjects.

· Provision: Individual help in various subjects. 
· Exemption in various subjects. 
· Computer learning support: laptops & software procured for those with an allocation; audio books downloaded through a new LAN in the Learning Support Room connected to Schools Broadband. 
· In-service training for staff in Special Needs area. 
· Dyslexia support: special software acquired.  
· Collaboration with NEPS, discussions of needs and services available.
· Reasonable Accommodations secured for special needs students for State examinations. 
· SNA support with an allocation of 1 SNAs allocated to the school.
· Individual Education Plan provision with reviews. 

International Newcomer students











Non-Irish students come mainly from Poland, other Eastern European countries, the Philippines & India. 
Provision : Language support ​​– English as an Additional Language classes run at Irish time for student not taking Irish. 
A number of students fall into the disadvantaged category 





Provision was made from Capitation funding to supply books/ingredients/ support for needy students. Uniforms, Home Economics ingredients, food and finance for participation in activities especially in Transition Year were supplied as needed. The absence of the Book Grant Funding causes strain on other sources of income. Study facilities provided. Aim is to ensure that every student can participate fully in all aspects of school life irrespective of financial position of family. 

Faith Development in the School

Religion Teaching Time per week: 
Junior Level
3 periods per week







 
Senior Level        3 periods per week.
8 members of Staff are engaged in teaching R.E in 2012 - 2013
The School is not participating in the pilot project for Junior Cert R.E. preferring to focus on Religion as a non-exam subject, with an emphasis on Faith Formation.
Retreats were arranged for senior year groups on a rotational basis, attempting to have each student go on retreat once during their senior cycle.
Observance of the Liturgical Year:
Annual School Mass, held in September 2012 in the school.

Advent & Lenten Services for each Year Group. Christmas Carol Service was held prior to Christmas.
Leaving Cert. Graduation Mass, Junior Cert. end of Year Mass were significant events during the month of May.
We gratefully acknowledge the support of the clergy of The Lough Parish in the provision of these liturgies.

Our Meditation /Religion Room “Shalom” was in frequent and regular use by class groups for meditation and prayer throughout the year.

The Blessed Sacrament is reserved in the school’s Prayer Room off the main entrance hall. 

Culture of Prayer is maintained with many classes, staff and BOM meetings start with a prayer.
Staff Development & Care
CPD for staff was provided for under the agreed Croke Park schedule of meetings and inservice. Staff members were released on in-service in a number of areas including Project Maths, SPHE and Irish. General presentations were made to staff on Literacy and Numeracy and School Self Evaluation. Staff  reviews were held at end of year.
Staffing: 

Cut backs in staffing allocations have resulted in loss of part time teachers and special needs assistants. However, staff levels allow for a very favorable Pupil –Teacher Ratio and classes are small. Support for international newcomer students, some Special Needs students is facilitated through general allocation. However, the reduction in concessionary hours has meant that there is pressure on the curriculum plan to continue to provide all option subject subjects and an increased dependency on  PGDE teachers is an ongoing concern.
Pastoral Care System in place: 

This care is at the heart of education in St. Aloysius and is provided by all staff: subject teachers, class teachers in particular, Year Heads, Deputy Principal, Principal and Guidance Counsellor. The system is supportive of student needs and parents are regularly invited to meet staff in response to any concerns raised. 

Positive Behaviour
Students are very well behaved in general with high levels of compliance and cooperation among the student body reported to the Board of Management. 
Parental Involvement – Parents’ Council Report

Parents are encouraged to participate in school life through:

Parent Association Meetings & Activities: Parent-Teacher Meetings, Fundraising,

Open Night, Providing assistance & car parking support during school events.  Parents’ views on a number of issues are sought regularly. Fundraising was assisted by the PA at the school’s sponsored walk and the Variety Show. Parents’ Voluntary Contributions support the school enabling it to remain debt free and provide better equipment for educational needs. 
Board of Management: The Board of Management of St. Aloysius School met 6 times during 2012/13. The minutes and Principal’s reports for each meeting has been forwarded to the school’s trustees CEIST.
 ST. ALOYSIUS: ANNUAL REPORT TO CEIST: 2012-2013: CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Board strives to be cohesive and collaborative in the discharge of its functions. It is very aware of its responsibilities in respect of the characteristic spirit of the school and of its accountability to CEIST in that regard. The Board has been especially assiduous this year in the management of its finances and is most appreciative of the work in this context of its Finance Sub-committee and of the Secretary/Principal and of the understanding and co-operation of staff affected by its decisions.    

Dr. FJ Steele

Student Council
Composition: One representative from each class with the Head Girl, Sadie Cobb in the role as Chairperson.
A Special Duties post holder coordinates the student council 

 Meetings take place weekly. During 2012 /13 there was strong support by the Student Council for school events including the School Mass, the Lord Mayor’s Visit, Variety Show and fund raising activities such as the Sponsored Walk and non- uniform days. The Student Council were also actively involved in organising the Giving Tree appeal at Christmas in conjunction with St Vincent De Paul and the school Fun Day in May 2013.
Extra curricular activities

A comprehensive range of extra- curricular activities was available to students: 

Debating, Public Speaking; Quizzes in General Knowledge, Irish, Science and Maths. St Aloysius succeeded in having 5 projects getting through to the Young Scientist Exhibition 2013.
Sports: Tennis, Sailing, Swimming, Basketball and Badminton were provided. The annual Outdoor Pursuits trip to Kenmare was a great success. 

Fundraising for charity was undertaken, notably for Trocaire, St Vincent De Paul, Amnesty, Breast Cancer Awareness and SHARE. 

Enrolment Challenges
Enrolment continues to be a considerable challenge in St Aloysius School.

Attention to good discipline, small classes, excellent results in State examinations & the success of Transition Year is assisting the stabilization of numbers. 38 students opted to do Transition Year in 2012-13 bigger number than usual and with 44 students entered First Year. 
Financial Situation: Following on from the  major review of the school`s financial situation carried out by the newly appointed school Principal in conjunction with the Board of Management and the Finance sub- committee in 2011/12, a number of new developments have taken place during the academic year 2012/13.

· The accounts package TAZ has been used for the complete school year and has brought greater accountability and transparency to the school’s accounts and financial transactions.

· The school’s payroll is now completed in house on the Thesaurus payroll system.

· The Board has also engaged the services of the new accountants to prepare the financial report and year end accounts and for the first time these reports were presented to the Board of management by the accountants in December 2012.

· A new and reduced 33 week cleaning contract has been issued to a different firm of cleaners resulting in significant savings for the school.

· The contracts of the secretarial staff have been renegotiated and came into effect on December 3rd 2012.

All of these developments have ensured that structures and procedures have been put in place to ensure maximum levels of compliance with regulatory requirements as set out by the FSSU. It also attempts to keep the school on a strong financial footing into the future.
State of Buildings, Plant etc.  General maintenance is good and the building is in good order. The Board of Management secured funding under the  Emergency Works Scheme for repairs to piping and water supply to the Home economics room and on drains and man hole covers.
Yvonne Bane

Principal / Secretary Board of Management 2012/13
